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Westerlo Veteran Tribute and Memorial at  

Westerlo Town Park 
 

For several months, the Westerlo Hometown Heroes 

Committee has been working on a permanent tribute 

for Westerlo veterans. The Committee is happy to 

report that a tribute and memorial will be installed 

at the Westerlo Town Park. This project includes the 

installation of seven flags; one for each branch of the military and an 

American flag.   Each flagpole will have a solar light fixed to the top of the 

pole that light up the flags. The project also includes a 10 x 4 x 3 granite 

tribute and memorial stone that will honor all who have and are currently 

serving our country in the armed forces.  The final touches will include 

landscaping in and around the area.  The project was made possible by 

donations from Hannay Reels, The Bank of Greene County as well as from 

residents of Westerlo.  Elaine Gruener, COO for Hannay Reels remarked, "I 

was impressed with the thought and planning that has gone into this 

worthwhile project for the Town.  Hannay Reels will be pleased to make a 

pledge to make this proposal a reality."  The Committee plans a dedication 

ceremony for the community once the tribute and memorial stone has been 

installed.  In the future, engraved paver stones will line a pathway to the 

memorial.  Pavers will be available for purchase to honor veterans whether 

or not they are a Westerlo resident.  The Committee is grateful for the 

generosity of Hannay Reels, the Bank of Greene County and the many 

residents who have supported this project.  Anyone wishing to make a 

donation to the Westerlo Hometown Heroes Committee for banners, Closing 

Ceremony or the Veteran Tribute Memorial can contact Amie Burnside, 

(518) 396-8787. 

   Made possible with donations from:  

 

 

 

 

 

Supervisor 
Matt Kryzak 

 

Confidential Administrator 
Amber Bleau-Green 

Call for an Appointment Ext. 1014 
 

Town Clerk 
Karla Weaver 

Ext. 1011 
Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 

8 am – 3 pm 
Thursday 

3 pm -7 pm 
Friday 

8 am – 12 pm 
 

Code Enforcement Officer 

Jeff Pine 

Ext. 1017 

Thursday 5 pm – 7 pm 
 

Town Assessor 

Melanie Bunzey 

Ext. 1016 

Thursday 4:30 pm – 7 pm 

Or by Appointment 
 

Highway Superintendent 

Jody Ostrander 

Highway Garage 

671 County Route 401 

(518) 797-3205 

Winter Hours: Monday – Friday 

7:30 am – 4 pm 

Summer Hours (May 1st-Oct 1st): 

 Monday-Thursday 6:30 am– 5 pm 
 

Transfer Station 

88 Annabelle Rd 

Westerlo, NY 12193 

(518) 797-3536 

Saturday 8 am – 3:45 pm 

Sunday 8 am – 11:45 am 

Tuesday 8 am – 3:45 pm 
 

Justice Court 

671 County Route 401 

Westerlo, NY 12193 

(518) 797-3239 

Tuesday 4:45 pm – 6:45 pm 

Wednesday 4:45 pm – 7 pm 

Court Session 

Wednesday – 7 pm 
 

All Town Offices are  

CLOSED on HOLIDAYS 

 

WESTERLO TOWN HALL 
933 COUNTY ROUTE 401 
WESTERLO, N.Y. 12193 

(518) 797-3111 
PHONE: (518) 797-3111 

April 2022        Issue 2 

Sign up for the Town’s e-newsletter at 

TownOfWesterloNY.com 



Boards and Committees 

 
Town Board 

Meets 1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 6pm 

 

Broadband Research Committee  

Meets 3rd Monday of the month 7 pm 

Chairperson  

Carrie Wallace  

tow.brc.chair@gmail.com 

 

Museum Board 

Meets 2nd Thursday of the month 7 pm 

Director/Curator  

Mary-Jane Araldi 

museum@townofwesterlony.com   

 

Planning Board 

 Meets 2nd Tuesday of the month 7 pm 

Chairperson  

Beau Loendorf 

b.loendorf.pb@townofwesterlony.com 

 

Water Committee 

Meets twice a year 

Chairperson  

Jim Loux  

louxjames@gmail.com  

 

Westerlo Hometown Heroes  

Meets 4th Tuesday of the month 6 pm 

Chairperson  

Amie Burnside 

 amielburnside@yahoo.com  

 

Zoning Board of Appeals  

Meets 4th Monday of the month 7 pm  

Chairperson  

Rich Van Iderstine 

r.vaniderstine.zb@townofwesterlony.com 

 
Check the Town website or the Altamont 

Enterprise Legal Notices for special meeting 

notices and changes. 

 

www.TownOfWesterloNY.com 

Hopefully most of you have  
heard the good news! The    
House Appropriations  
Committee has finally approved  
the federal spending bill that will  
provide $1,687,500.00 in federal  
grant money to the Town of 
Westerlo to provide high speed  
internet access to our residents.   
There are many individuals that have spent the last several years  
working hard to make this dream a reality. First and foremost, this  
wonderful opportunity would not have been possible without the  
Westerlo Broadband Research Committee (BRC). These folks are  
truly the unsung heroes that have worked countless hours behind  
the scenes to bring this project to fruition.  The BRC has never been  
satisfied that only a portion of our community currently has access  
to reliable high speed internet. They knew that the Town  
desperately needed federal funding to be able to continue their  
work, so they applied for a grant through Congressman Paul  
Tonko 's office to fund Capital Region Community Projects. The BRC  
and the Supervisor's office spent countless hours developing a  
broadband implementation plan and preparing a grant application  
to present to Congressman Paul Tonko. Fortunately for us, our  
grant application was successful and our project has been given a  
green light. 
 

Moving forward, we plan to bring reliable high speed internet  
access to as many households as possible with the funding we  
have received. Hopefully this translates to at least the majority  
of Westerlo residents. We will continue to fight for the funding  
required to provide reliable high speed internet to all Westerlo  
residents in the near future. Thank you to everyone who has  
helped make this dream a reality. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Supervisor’s Desk 

Don’t forget to sign up for 

the Town’s e-newsletter at 

TownOfWesterloNY.com 

 

Visit us on Facebook – “Town of Westerlo Government News” 



 
At the Tuesday March 15th Town Board meeting, 
Board Members voted unanimously to appoint 
Peter Mahan to fill the vacancy on the Town 
Board. The vacancy was created when Matt Kryzak 
was elected as Town Supervisor. As Supervisor, the 
seat Matt held as a Town Board Member became 
vacant. Mr. Mahan brings a lifetime of municipal 
experience and Board Member experience. Some 
items from his resume include past positions as a 
Lieutenant with the Albany Fire Department, EMT 
with Albany Fire Department, Detective with the 
Coeymans Police Department, Chief of Police in 
New Baltimore and small business owner with his 
own auto garage. He has served as a Board 
Member for the Albany Fire Department Union 
and worked together with the Town of Baltimore 
Board as Police Chief. At the same Town Board 
meeting, members also voted unanimously to 
appoint Rich Van Iderstsine to fill a vacancy on the 
Zoning Board of Appeals. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town of 

Westerlo 

Farmer’s 

Market Days 

The Town of Westerlo will be holding Farmer's Market Days at the Westerlo Town Park Pavilion located at 950 CR 401, 
Westerlo, NY 12193 on the 4th Saturday of June, July and August from 8 am - 12 pm. If anyone is interested in a spot, 
please email superclerk@TownOfWesterloNY.com or call 518-797-3111 x 1014. Spots are free for Town residents. Non-
residents will be charged $25.00 per month or $60 for all three months. 

 

A Full Town Board and a Full 

Zoning Board of Appeals 

 

Dear Code Enforcement Officer 
Like “Dear Abby” but with a more practical 

application, Westerlo’s Code Enforcement 

Officer (CEO) will answer questions here in the 

newsletter for the benefit of all residents. 

Questions do not need to be property or 

resident specific. Example, general questions 

such as, do I need a permit for an inflatable 

pool on my property? What are the rules about 

placing a shed near my property line? And 

more. Please submit your questions to: 

CodeEnforcement@TownOfWesterloNY.com. 

The CEO will pick one or two questions to 

answer in the next newsletter. 

 

News from the Assessor
• Please be advised that the Assessor will continue to drive 

around town to take pictures of new structures when a 

Certificate of Occupancy has been issued to building 

permit holders. There will be a Town of Westerlo magnetic 

sign on the side of the vehicle used to accomplish this task. 

Do not hesitate to contact the Assessor’s office if you have 

any questions. 

• The Assessor's regular office hours are Thursdays from 

4:30 to 7 pm however, this does not mean she is not in the 

office other times. The set hours from 4:30 to 7 pm are for 

the public to come to this office for assistance without an 

appointment. Please contact the Assessor if you need to 

make an appointment outside the set hours. Voicemail 

messages are checked daily and calls will be returned 

promptly. In most circumstances, calls are returned when 

the Assessor is in the office so that she can reference 

information only available at the office. 

• The 2022 Tentative Roll will be completed and filed on 

May 1, 2022. 

• The 2022 Board of Assessment Review is scheduled for 

Wednesday, May 25, 2022 from 4 pm – 8 pm. Complaint 

on Real Property Assessment forms (RP-524) are available 

in the Assessor's office or at tax.ny.gov/forms. 

• There are two guides available to resident property 

owners. They are entitled "Understanding the Equalization 

Rate" and "Fair Assessments". If you are interested in 

either, or both, please contact the Assessor's office or stop 

at the Town Hall where copies are available. 

Town Clerk’s Corner 

Fishing, hunting and marriage licenses may be obtained at the 
office of the Town Clerk, 933 County Route 401. The Town Clerk’s 

office also issues dog licenses, parking permits for persons with 
disabilities, Certificates of Residence, transfer station permits 

(residents only), birth/death/marriage certificates and copies of 
vital records. They can also assist with genealogy searches, 

Freedom of Information (FOIL) requests as well as free notary 
services. Acceptable forms of payment include: cash, check, 

money order, credit/debit card. ***Please note: credit/debit cards 
are NOT accepted for NYS DEC transactions*** 



On the Road with the 

Highway Department 

 

 

 

 
Westerlo Library 

604 NY 143 

Westerlo, NY 12193 
 

Hours: 

Mon – 2 pm – 7 pm 

Tues – 2 pm – 7 pm 

Wed – 9 am – 2 pm 

Thurs – 2 pm – 7 pm 

Fri – 2 pm – 7 pm 

Sat – 9 am – 2 pm 

Sun – Closed 
 

For more information call: 

518-797-3415 

Library Manager 

Amy Powarzynski 

director@WesterloLibrary.org 

                                             New York State DEC 

               has issued a burn ban  

          March 16th – May 14th  

                                             Please contact the  

                                                            Westerlo Fire Co. with  

                       questions: (518) 797-3321 

Early Voting Days and Hours: June 18-26 
Saturday & Sunday 9 am – 5 pm 
Monday & Wednesday 12 pm – 8 pm 
Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 9 am-5 pm 
 

During early voting days, voters registered in Albany County can vote at any 
one of the early voting locations.  
The closest location is, Berne Volunteer Fire Company 
30 Canady Hill Rd, Berne, NY 12033 
For a list of all locations visit: AlbanyCounty.com/Departments/Board-Of-
Elections 

 

Primary Election: Tuesday, June 28 
Primary Election Day polls open 6 am – 9 pm 
Westerlo, Town Hall, 933 County Route 401, Westerlo 

 
 
 

 

 

 
The Highway Superintendent Jody Ostrander and the employees of Westerlo Highway Department have been 
busy keeping the town roads cleared during winter’s uniquely unsettled weather. Blizzards, rain, sleet, floods, 
windstorms, downed trees and even thunderstorms have become the norm.  Some storms provided all the 
above weather features in less than 24 hours. No matter what mother nature has thrown our way, the Highway 
Department has managed to keep our roads in good shape. Maintaining the roads and providing safe passage 

requires having the right piece of equipment for the job which is 
something that Jody has been focusing on during his current term 
in office. In recent months, he has put an emphasis on updating 
the Highway Department's equipment, focusing on advanced 
safety features that protect the equipment operator. He most 
recently acquired a new loader and pickup truck by selling 
outdated equipment, saving tax payers thousands in the process. 

 

Most importantly, Jody has worked hard in recent months to create a "safety culture" among the Town highway 
employees that will help maintain a safe work environment for all.  This "safety culture" prevents accidents and 
ensures that everyone gets to go home safe at the end of the day. 
 

And if that weren't enough to keep the Highway Department busy, Jody and 
his staff successfully brought back the ice-skating rink to the Town Park.  
This much loved benefit of yesteryear was enjoyed by many.  The Highway 
crew constantly monitored the condition of the rink for safety and 
enjoyment. Next year's rink is expected to be new and improved.  
     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
www.TownOfWesterloNY.com 



 
 
The Westerlo Historical Museum will be hosting a Mother’s Day Brunch on May 1st, 10 am - 1 pm at the Town 
Hall; visit the Town website for details. They will also be hosting the Town Wide Garage Sale on June 11th. If you 
would like to participate in the garage sale, a registration form is available at the end of this newsletter. 
Additional copies are available on the Town’s website - TownofWesterloNY.com or at the Town Clerk’s office; 
call if you would like one mailed to you.  The Museum also participates in Wreaths Across America each 
December on National Wreaths Across America Day. The mission to Remember, Honor and Teach is carried out 
by coordinating wreath-laying ceremonies at Arlington National Cemetery, Saratoga National Cemetery and 
more than 2,500 additional locations in all 50 U.S. States, at sea and abroad. More information to follow in 
upcoming issues of the Newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Town Park was once again the place to be as the Westerlo Museum hosted the  
Town’s First Winter Festival. Rescheduling by one day, due to a winter storm didn’t  
seem to be a problem as many adults and children came to enjoy the festivities. Of 
particular note, the “mobile” Museum displayed historical winter memorabilia  
including sleds, skates, skis and more. A chili-cook off had three residents competing  
against each other for best Westerlo chili. Our Town Supervisor can add another title  
to his name as “Westerlo Chili Champion.” One local youngster won for the best  
snowman and was excited to receive a $25 Wal-Mart gift card. Other activities  
included temporary tattoos, corn hole, ladder ball and of course a warming station around a campfire. The 
Museum offered popcorn, hot dogs and beverages to all attendees. Residents were thankful to the Museum 
Committee for hosting, to the Highway Department for plowing and setting up and to others who volunteered, 
Deputy Clerks Marta Pongo and Kathy Spinnato, Town Board Members Lorraine Pecylak and Josh Beers and 
residents Pete Mahan and Dave Scholer. Plans are already being made to make it bigger and better next year.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Westerlo Heritage Museum Hosts Winter Fest 

Museum News 

Senior Transportation Available 
Are you a senior who needs transportation to doctor’s appointments or to the 

Westerlo Food Pantry? If so, we can help! To make arrangements, please call the 
Town of Rensselaerville Town Clerk’s office at (518) 239-4225.  

There is no cost for this service. 

 

See the “Mark Your Calendar Page” for upcoming events! Check the Town website for updates!  



What’s Hot with The Westerlo Fire Company 
 

DO YOU FEEL LUCKY? The Town of Westerlo Fire Company (TWFC) still has sixteen 50-50 tickets available! The cost is 
$12 a year for each number, better odds than the lottery! They only sell 100 tickets and award $50 a month!! Please 
contact the TWFC Vice President at WesterloFire.VicePresident@gmail.com or send a text to (518) 275-2935 if you are 
interested in purchasing a ticket. Proceeds from the 50-50 tickets sales will be used to purchase equipment and gear for 
the firefighters.  
 

NEW JUNIOR FIREFIGHTER PROGRAM - TWFC has upgraded their Junior Firefighter Program and are now accepting 
applications for our Jr. program at age 14! Please stop by the firehouse when you see us there – our drills are the first 
and second Wednesday of the month at Westerlo and South Westerlo stations. In addition, you can attend our monthly 
meetings on the last Wednesday of the month at 7 pm at Woodmans Hall, 980 County Route 401.  
 

HELP WANTED- TWFC is looking for new members! There is a huge need during daytime hours. Available volunteer 
positions include, firefighters, drivers, auxiliary members, first responders and fire police. Both men and women are 
eligible for any position and training will be provided. Volunteering for the TWFC doesn’t always mean you enter a 
burning building. For more information and to have all your questions answered, stop by our monthly meeting or call, 
(518) 797-3321. Come to our open house on April 23rd 9 am – 12 pm!  
 

5 CENTS CAN GO A LONG WAY – TWFC is still collecting bottles for our new building fund. Cans and bottles can be 
dropped in the bins in front of the garage at Station 1 in Westerlo. Donations are welcome and appreciated! Please 
make checks payable to: TWFC, Building Fund, PO Box 87, Westerlo NY 12193.  
 

WHAT’S GRILLIN? – Back by popular demand … watch for TWFC flyers regarding the next BBQ at the South Westerlo 
Fire House on Thursday, May 19, Sunday, August 7, and Thursday, October 6! Mark your calendars now! These dinners 
sell out fast.  

 

 

 

WESTERLO LIBRARY COMMUNITY ROOM -The Westerlo Library has a lovely community room for use by groups for 
meetings or gatherings. Email: director@WesterloLibrary.org for more information or stop by for an application.  

 

ADULT PROGRAMS- Spice Sampling-Every month the library has a spice take and make, with spice samples and 3 
recipes.  

 

BOOK CLUB-The Westerlo Public Library has a Book Club. Meetings are the third Thursday of each month at 6 pm in the 
library. Copies of the current book are available at the circulation desk.  

 

YOUTH PROGRAMS- We have Homework Help! There are packets of homework help for students and parents available 
at the library, including Sight Words, Order of Operations Rules, Multiplication and Division Tables, Rules for adding, 
subtracting, multiplying, and dividing positive numbers, negative number, and fractions. If there are any topics you 
would like help with, contact youth@WesterloLibrary.org.  

 

STEAM- Every month there is a new theme for STEAM (science, technology, engineering, art, and math) Take-and-Make 
kits for families (appropriate for Pre-K and up). There are new projects every week.  

 

DIGITAL COLLECTION - There are two ways to get e-books, audiobooks, comics, magazines, television, music and movies 
through the library. First, there is Libby, an app that you can download from the App Store (Apple devices) or Google 
Play (Android) that gets you access to books, audiobooks, and magazines. We also have Hoopla (another app) that has 
e-books, audiobooks, movies, television, music and comics. Stop by the library for help getting started!  

 

SUMMER READING PROGRAM - Theme is “Oceans of Possibilities”. The program includes activities relating to the 
theme and involves activities that include some kind of STEAM. The program also offers online activities, games and 
book give aways!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pony Rides by Oats’ Country Acres! 



 

 

Brunch for Mom 
Sunday, May 1, 2022 

10am-1pm 

 

Richard H. Rapp Municipal Building 

(Town Hall) 

933 County Route 1 

Westerlo, NY 12193  

 

Serving Breakfast casseroles, Juice and Coffee  

Buffet Style 

 
Donations to support the 

Westerlo Heritage Museum’s Building Fund. 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

Rain or Shine! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food Pantry Information 
Hilltown Community Resource Center -   Hours: Monday-Friday 10 am - 4 pm Location:  566 NY 143 Westerlo 

Contact Mary Beth Petersen ( 518) 966- 7380 
 

Hugs for the Hilltowns - Hours:  Friday 9 am- 12 pm Location:  Helderberg Lutheran Church basement  

Contact Jean Guarino (631) 626-5191, Carrie Stewart Needham ( 518) 273-1568, Kay Mann ( 518) 944-4588 
 

Rock Road Community Storehouse - Hours:  Wednesday 7 – 9 am, Saturday 7 – 9 am Location:  Rock Road Chapel 96 Rock Rd. Berne 

Contact Martha Davis (518) 221-2479 
 

The Little Free Food Pantries - Hours:  24 hours a day, 7 days a week Location: Knox Town Hall and behind Helderberg Lutheran Church 
Contact Ted Kunker, kunker4@hotmail.com, H.  (518) 872-1724, W. (518) 456-5810, C. (518) 275-9506 

Potter Hollow Food Panty- Hours:  2nd and 3rd Saturday of the month 9:30 am - 12:30 pm Location:  Potter Hollow Union Church 
4824 Potter Hollow Rd. Potter Hollow - Contact Carol Miles ( 518) 860-3061  

 
(You don't have to live in the town to utilize any food pantry listed.) 

                                             Helderberg Heroes Project is a 
                                         grass roots, all volunteer effort to  
                                         support the courageous men and  
                                         women who are serving our  

 country. Their goal is simple,  
 express gratitude and provide  
 encouragement by sending care  
 packages of “goodies,” letters,  

and cards to deployed soldiers, sailors, airmen and  
Marines around the world. A little bit of kindness goes a  
long way for a lonely soldier away from home. 

  

             Helderberg Heroes Project is an ambitious project which  
             will require the support of many caring individuals,  
             organizations and businesses. All donations will go  
             directly to the benefit of our active-duty military service  
             personnel.  
             The success will depend on the generosity of others. 

                                         Ways You Can Help 

              • Monetary Donation: Make a donation to facilitate the  
                 purchase of supplies and mailing fees. 
              • Donate Supplies: Donate or organize a collection of  
                 needed Volunteer at one of our packing events. Register  
                 to be notified of future packing events. 
              • Upcoming packing events; June 10, September 11 and  
                 November 6. 
              • Register the name of a deployed soldier, airman, sailor  
                 or Marine. Write Letters or Cards: Host a letter writing  
                 or card writing event. 
              • Share the word with family, friends, co-workers, your  
                 church or other groups you may be associated with. 

 

For more information or questions email: 
Connect@HelderbergFCO.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Westerlo Rural 

Cemetery 

News 
SPRING CLEAN UP 
The Westerlo Rural  
Cemetery located on State Route 143, plans on doing 
spring cleanup on April 9th at 10  am. Over 95% of  
our volunteers are over 65. There are many local 
names on the stones in the cemetery.  If you are 
family or friends with anyone in the cemetery, they 
would appreciate your help in volunteering.  Bring 
your rake, a shovel (they promise there is no real 
digging) and some work gloves.  The cemetery 
volunteers work hard to keep the cemetery looking 
neat and clean and often receive very nice 
compliments.  This is back breaking work, any help 
residents can provide would be appreciated.  Many 
hands make light work! 

 

RESTORING AND REBUILDING 
Steve, the cemetery caretaker, has been slowly 
working on rebuilding collapsed stones.  Stones a re 
owned by the families of the deceased, those families 
are responsible for their upkeep.  When volunteers do 
not know the owner of a stone or cannot contact the 
family of the deceased, they work on the fallen 
stones to restore them.  Proceeds from the snack sales 
of the Halloween Trunk or Treat help fund this 
project. If you have any questions about this project, 
the Trunk or Treat event or would like to donate 
toward cemetery stone maintenance and re-building, 
please contact:  Betty Filkins at (518) 275-2935.  Tax 
deductible donations can be sent to:   The Westerlo 
Rural Cemetery, PO Box 29, Westerlo NY 12193. 

             The Westerlo Rural Cemetery does not receive any                 nding 
fr          funding from the State, County or Town.  Operating  
             expenses are only covered by the handful of plots  
         sold each year. A donation in any amount is  
            appreciated. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:kunker4@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Albany County Veteran Services Bureau 
 

Albany County Veterans Service 
Bureau can help veterans with many 
items such as:  medical care, 
disability, and c ompensation, 
pensions, education benefits, burial 
assistance, VA Home 

  loans, job referrals, return the favor card and more.  

 

Please note, The Albany VA Medical Center is providing 
COVID-19 and flu vaccinations.  If you are a veteran, 
please call (518) 626- 7228, option 2 to schedule an 
appointment. They are also providing COVID-19 booster 
shots for veterans 65 and older.  More information can be 
found at www.va.gov/health-care/covidl 9-vaccine. 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  
Albany County Veterans Service 

Bureau Attn:   Ken Secor, Director, 
162 Washington Avenue Albany, NY  12210 

Phone: (518) 447-7710 

 

Website:  
VeteransBureau@AlbanyCountyNY.gov 

 

Office Hours:  Monday - Friday 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

BKW Bulldog Alumni 
Are you a BKW alumni?  Stay  
connected with the BKW  
Alumni Association on their  
Facebook page: “Official BKW  
Alumni Page”.  

 

Your help is needed to keep the alumni 
mailing list up to date.  Please share your 
current address and contact information with 
the BKW Alumni Association by contacting one 
of the Committee Members; Sandra Quay:  
squay@nycap.rr.com or Sharon Nevins:  
snevinsl@nycap.rr.com 
BKW Alumni Association has a page on the 
BKW school website: 
bkwschools.org/where-are-they-now-bkw-
alumni-updates/ 

On this page, alumni can complete one of 
the forms and view who is already listed. 

    This year's alumni banquet     
  wi ll  be held at the Polish     
 Community Center on       
  Washington Avenue Ext. on Oct.        
  1st at 6 pm. Watch the alumni   
 page for details. 

http://www.va.gov/health-care/covidl
mailto:VeteransBureau@AlbanyCountyNY.gov
mailto:squay@nycap.rr.com


 

 

 

 

 
 

16th – First Baptist Church Easter Egg Hunt 

18th – 22nd – Greenville School Spring Recess 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This calendar will be updated in each newsletter. Please feel free to remove this page and post to your fridge! 

Dates and times subject to change. Please visit the Town’s website, contact the Town Clerk’s office or the 

event sponsor for cancellation or rescheduling information. 

M A R K  Y O U R  
C A L E N D A R S !  

April 
8th – Easter EGGstravaganza at the Town Hall 5 pm – 8 pm 
8th & 9th – Greenville High School Musical 7:30 pm 
10th – Greenville High School Musical 2:00 pm 
15th – 22nd – BKW Spring Recess 
16th – First Baptist Church Easter Egg Hunt 
18th – 22nd – Greenville School Spring Recess 
23rd - TWFC Open House Station 1 from 9 am – 12 pm 
  
 
 May 
1st – Mother’s Day Brunch – Town Hall – Donations to 
benefit Westerlo Museum 
4th – Greenville voter registration – District Office 
7th – Bake Sale – Westerlo Library – proceeds to benefit 
Westerlo Library 
7th – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
17th – BKW School Budget Vote 
17th – Greenville School Budget Vote and Election 
17th – Greenville Middle School Spring Concert 7 pm 
19th – TWFC BBQ – South Westerlo Station - 3:30 pm until 
sold out 
24th – Greenville High School Spring Concert 7 pm 

June 
2nd – BKW Secondary School Spring Concert 7 pm 
4th – Kenneth’s Army Annual Fundraiser Ride 
4th – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
9th – BKW Elementary School Spring Concert 7 pm 
10th – Helderberg Heroes Project Veteran Care Packages 
Packing Event 
11th – Town of Westerlo Fire Company Auxiliary – Father’s 
Day Raffle “Cart of Cheer” - $5 per ticket 
(Drawing June 11th See any Auxiliary member for tickets) 
11th – Town of Westerlo Heritage Museum’s town wide 
garage sale 
18th – 26th – Early voting for Primary Election  
24th – Greenville Class of 2022 Graduation 
25th – BKW Class of 2022 Graduation 
25th – Farmer’s Market -Westerlo Town Park 8 am – 12 pm 
27th – Bulldog Basketball Camp begins 
28th – Primary Elections 
 

July 
2nd – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
6th, 13th, 20th, & 27th – 4H Craft Program presented by 
the Westerlo Library at the Westerlo Town Park 
12th, 19th & 26th – “Messy Play” for pre-school age 
children presented by the Westerlo Library at the Park 
23rd – Farmer’s Market – Westerlo Town Park 8 am – 
12 pm 
 

August 
3rd & 10th – 4H Craft Program presented by the 
Westerlo Library at the Westerlo Town Park 
6th – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
7th – TWFC BBQ – South Westerlo Station - 1 pm until 
sold out 
7th – Wheels of Time Car Show 10 am – 2 pm 
27th – Farmer’s Market – Westerlo Town Park 8 – 12 pm 

September 
3rd - Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
11th – Helderberg Heroes Project Veteran Care 
Packages Packing Event 
 
October 
1st – BKW Alumni Banquet (Reservations required)  
6 pm – Polish Community Center 
1st – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
6th – TWFC BBQ – South Westerlo Station - 3:30 pm 
until sold out 
29th – Trunk or Treat – Westerlo Town Park 4 – 6pm 
29th – 30th – TWFC Haunted House 5 pm – 9 pm 
29th –31st Early voting for General Election 
 

November 
1st- 6th – Early voting for General Election 
5th – Westerlo Museum open 9 am – 11 am 
5th – Westerlo Hometown Heroes Closing Ceremony 
6th – Helderberg Heroes Project Veteran Care Packages 
Packing Event 
8th – General Election 

December 
17th – Wreaths Across America Placement 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Information  

 
 

The newsletter is created in the Town Clerk’s office. If 

you are interested in submitting information for an 

upcoming newsletter issue, deadlines are as follows:  

June 10, 2022 

For July 2022 Newsletter 

September 10, 2022 

For October 2022 Newsletter 

December 10, 2022 

For January 2023 Newsletter 
 

 

 

For newsletter comments or suggestions, contact 

Betty Filkins – (518) 275-2935 

WesterloNews@gmail.com 
 
 
 

We will do our best to accommodate your suggestion 
as space allows. We reserve the right to edit articles 

for; grammar, spelling, spacing and content based on 
available space. 

 
 
 

DISCLAIMER 
The Town of Westerlo is not responsible for facts or 

opinions in this newsletter nor those contained within 

any links provided.  

Check out these Facebook pages 
Town of Westerlo Government News 

Westerlo Hwy Dept 
Westerlo Public Library 

Westerlo Heritage Museum 
Westerlo Hometown Heroes 

Westerlo Rural Cemetery 
Official BKW Alumni Page 

Helderberg Family Community Organization- HFCO 

Contact Us 

 

Supervisor 
Matt Kryzak 

Supervisor@TownOfWesterloNY.com 

 

Confidential Administrator 

Amber Bleau-Green 

superclerk@TownOfWesterloNY.com 
 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector 

Karla Weaver 

townclerk@TownOfWesterloNY.com 
 

Town Board 

Amie Burnside 

a.burnside.tb@TownOfWesterloNY.com 

Josh Beers 

j.beers.tb@TownOfWesterloNY.com 

Lorraine Pecylak 

l.pecylak.tb@TownOfWesterloNY.com 

Peter Mahan 

p.mahan.tb@TownOfWesterloNY.com 
 

Highway Superintendent 

Jody Ostrander 

highwaydepartment@TownOfWesterloNY.com 
 

Code Enforcement 

Jeff Pine 

codeenforcement@TownOfWesterloNY.com 
 

Assessor 

Melanie Bunzey 

Assessor@TownOfWesterloNY.com 

 

Stay up to date with the latest news and meeting 

announcements by visiting the Town website 

www.TownOfWesterloNY.com 

Justice Court 

 

Location: 671 County Route 401,  

Westerlo, NY 12193 

 

Phone: (518) 797-3239 Fax: (518) 797-3598 

 

Court Session Hours: Wednesday @ 7 pm 
 

Town Justice – Kenneth Mackey Sr. 

Email: KMackey@NYcourts.gov 

 

Town Justice – Robert A. Carl 

Email: RACarl@NYcourts.gov 

 

Court Clerk – Jaimee Motschmann 

Email: Jmotschmann@NYcourts.gov  

 

Clerk to the Justices Hours: 

Tuesday 4:45 pm – 6:45 pm 

Wednesday 4:45 pm – 7 pm 

 

Forms of payment: cash, money orders, personal check 

or credit card 
 

Closed on holidays 

933 County Route 401 

Westerlo, NY 12193 

Phone: (518) 797-3111 
 



 

 

 
If you would like to be part of the Town of Westerlo Museum’s 15th Town Wide Garage Sale, now is the 

time to sign up! Garage/Yard sales will be held on your own property/location for this event. Space will 

also be available at the Westerlo Town Park Pavilion. 

The Westerlo Museum Board is sponsoring this event to raise monies for the Westerlo Heritage 

Museum’s building fund.  

We will advertise in local and some capital district newspapers, and other media. YOUR SALE WILL BE  

MARKED ON A MAP WHICH WILL BE AVAILABLE THE MORNING OF THE SALE AT THE WE STERLO  

TOWN PARK.  

We will be selling food and baked goods at the park; therefore, we kindly request that you not sell  

food at your site.  

Please have your site open from 8:30 am - 3:30 pm. The cost to you is only $20.00 per family.  

Please make checks payable to Westerlo Heritage Museum and mail with the return portion as  

indicated below to: 

Town of Westerlo Heritage Museum 

933 County Route 401 

Westerlo, NY 12193 

Registration forms should be received or postmarked no later than June 1, 2022. The sooner  

the better. This allows enough time for you to receive your garage sale number  

represented on the map and instructions for the day of the sale. 

Refreshments, Bake Sale and Sale of Maps will be available the day of the event at the  

Westerlo Town Park Pavilion located at 950 County Route 401 starting at 8 am.  

 

Please feel free to contact the Town Clerk’s office with any questions: 

518-797-3111 option 2 or  townclerk@townofwesterlony.com 

 

 

----------------------------------------------------cut here------------------------------------------------------ 

Please print clearly and return this portion to the above address. Please maintain the above for 

your records. Name:__________________________ Telephone:_______________ 

Email:________________________________ 

Mailing address: ______________________________________________________________ 

Address of location if different from the Mailing address: 

______________________________________________ 

Information (Approximate miles from Westerlo Town Park, Color of House, etc.): 

_________________________________________________________________________________

_____________ 

Are you going to be open on Sunday (circle one): YES or NO  *It will be advertised on the map if 

you are. Description of items being sold: ______________________________________________ 
 

Town of Westerlo Heritage Museum’s 

15th 

(Dormsansville, Westerlo, South Westerlo) 

Garage Sale 

Saturday, June 11, 2022 

8:30 AM- 3:30 PM 
 

mailto:townclerk@townofwesterlony.com

